Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Wednesday, December 10, 2014, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m., Open House; 6:30 p.m., Presentation
PLACE: Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, 2073 Garden Street, Titusville, Florida 32796-3243

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED:
Financial Management No. 432412-1-52-01

Project Description: Access Management Public Hearing for SR 406/Garden Street Design from 560 feet west of Singleton Avenue to 580 feet east of Singleton Avenue.
On behalf of the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), the public is invited to an access management public hearing regarding safety improvements to State Road (SR) 406/Garden Street. The proposed project safety improvements will be to close two median openings along SR 406/Garden Street, one west of Singleton Avenue intersection and one east of Singleton Avenue intersection. In addition the eastbound and westbound left-turn lanes at SR 406/Garden Street onto Singleton Avenue will be extended. The traffic signals at the intersection will be replaced with a new mast arms traffic signal. Minor roadway improvements, such as roadway milling & resurfacing, curb ramp reconstruction at all four corners of the intersection will be proposed. These improvements will not require any additional right-of- way.

A flyer will be distributed at the meeting.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Eileen LaSeur, Public Involvement Coordinator, by phone: (407)883-8257 or by email: eileen.laseur@qcausa.com.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Eileen LaSeur (see information above.) Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Eileen LaSeur at the phone number above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Services, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status.

For more information, you may contact: Hamze Samara, FDOT Project Manager at (386)943-5299, via email: hamze.samara@dot.state.fl.us or by mail at: FDOT District Five, 719 S. Woodland Boulevard, Deland, Florida 32720.
